

CITY OF SAINT PAUL

OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL 310 CITY HALL 15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer EMAIL: <u>legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us</u> PHONE: (651) 266-8585 FAX: (651) 266-8574

November 10, 2022

Alfredo & Corazon Cayetano 623 Geranium Avenue E St Paul MN 55130

VIA US MAIL & EMAIL: cayetanogfred@gmail.com

Re: Appeal for Property at 1143 Payne Avenue

Dear Mr. & Mrs. Cayetano:

This is to confirm that at the Legislative Hearing on November 8, 2022, Legislative Hearing Officer, Marcia Moermond, recommended that the City Council deny your appeal as it relates to the drive-thru window and grant an extension to December 9, 2022 for the balance of the items in the order.

If you wish to contest against Ms. Moermond's recommendation, you may do one of the followings:

- 1) Interested parties who wish to speak on a specific <u>Council Agenda</u> item via telephone is required to pre-register. You are asked to <u>register here</u> by 12 noon on Tuesday to participate; or
- 2) You are also encouraged to submit your comments in writing or voicemail. Please email CouncilHearing@ci.stpaul.mn.us, mail your comments, or leave a voicemail at 651-266-6805. All information provided in the email or voicemail will be added to the public record. (For your information, e-mails will be attached as written, voicemails will be transcribed and attached in writing.); or
- 3) You may testify in-person at the City Hall/Courthouse, Room 300 Council Chambers, 15 W. Kellogg Blvd, St Paul MN 55102 at 3:30 p.m.

If you have any questions, please contact me at 651-266-8563.

Sincerely, /s/ Mai Vang Legislative Hearing Coordinator

c: FireSupervisors



Clint Zane Laura Huesby